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BUILDING, FIRE, RESIDENTIAL, and 
WILDLAND URBAN INTERFACE CODES COMMITTEE  

SUMMARY MEETING MINUTES 
 
LOCATION:  On-Line ONLY 
 
MEETING DATE:  Friday, May 30, 2025 
 
Members in Attendance:  Todd Beyreuther, Angela Haupt, Katy Sheehan 
 
Staff In Attendance:  Brandin Groat, Annette Haworth 
 
Visitors Present:  Tim Attebery, Ken Brouillette, Brett Conway, Alex Haldeman, Patrick 
Hanks, Bryan Imai, Carsten Jonas, Altinay Karasapan, Jon Napier, Kathleen Petrie, 
Jeremy Smithson, Eric Urban 
 
 

Agenda Items Committee Actions/Discussion 

1. Welcome and Introductions At 9:02 a.m., Todd Beyreuther called the meeting to order and noted 
Roger Heeringa, Committee Chair, wouldn’t be in attendance and 
Todd would serve as Chair Pro Tem if there were no objections.  At 
this time, Todd and Angela Haupt were the only committee members 
present and roll call wasn’t taken.  With no objection and a quorum 
not present, Todd Beyreuther asked anyone from the public, who 
wished to, to introduced themselves. 

2. Review and Approve Agenda Due to a lack of quorum, the agenda wasn’t approved. 

3. Review and Approve Minutes: 

• May 9, 2025 

Due to a lack of quorum, the minutes were not reviewed or 
approved. 

4. EV Charging Proposal Todd Beyreuther noted the EV Charging Proposal document will be 
reviewed and changes discussed, but without a quorum, a motion 
can’t be made. 
Patrick Hanks shared the document and reviewed the changes 
made from the last meeting’s discussion, input, and suggestions.  
Questions were asked, suggestions made, and comments heard. 
Some of the topics of discussion were; the filing timeline, the 
similarity to ICC language for definitions and appendix, Utilities ability 
to provide service and opposition to Utilities being addressed in the 
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building code, the document and comments not being posted until 
the day prior to the meeting which limited the time to review prior to 
this meeting.  Review of the Exceptions took place with comments 
and suggestions made.  It was then noted the comments and 
suggestions made today would be captured and posted for further 
review and additional comments could be submitted to Staff. 
Additional public comments were made in opposition to roll back 
requirements for the EV Charging stations and further discussion 
was held on the categories associated with the stations. 
Kathleen Petrie asked for their proposal document to be shared and 
reviewed the Exceptions, and it was noted that additional research 
needs to be conducted on the language being used.  Kathleen Petrie 
provided additional information on the document and ended with the 
request to not roll back the requirements and keep the climate goals 
in mind. 
Again, it was stated that today’s comments would be incorporated 
into the document and posted for further BFRW Committee 
members and the public’s review and comments. 

5. Other Business Ken Brouillette brought up a correlation issue between the 2021 IBC 
and IFC and inquired about a CR-105 for editorial changes, to which 
both Todd Beyreuther and Brandin Groat indicated they would follow 
up on this with Dustin Curb and get back to Ken. 

6. Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m. 
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